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INSTRUCTION




	Tony Evers, PhD, State Superintendent



Date:
August 2, 2011
To:
School Food Authorities (SFA’s) Participating in the School Breakfast Program (SBP) 
From:
June Paul, Director


School Nutrition Team

Subject:
Outreach to Households on the Availability of the School Breakfast Program
PLEASE forward this important information to all persons with Child Nutrition Program responsibilities.

On June 15, 2011, the USDA issued memo SP 40-2011: Outreach to Households on the Availability of the School Breakfast Program, outlining new federal requirements for conducting outreach in the School Breakfast Program (SBP), established by the Healthy Hunger-Free Kids Act of 2010.  To access an electronic copy of the USDA’s memo, please visit the Department of Public Instruction’s School Nutrition Team website at http://fns.dpi.wi.gov/files/fns/doc/gm_sp_40_2011.doc.  The guidance on the implementation of the provision requiring schools to conduct outreach on the availability of the SBP is outlined below. 
Schools participating in the SBP must inform families of the availability of breakfasts.  Notification of the availability of breakfast must be relayed just prior to, or at the beginning of, the school year via information packets, and must accompany the free and reduced price meal applications sent to each household for the new school year.  In addition, schools should send reminders regarding the availability of the SBP multiple times throughout the school year.  Acceptable outreach activities include announcements on the public address system and/or distributing printed or electronic materials to families and school children.

Additional information on outreach and expansion activities may be found in the marketing section of Expanding Your School Breakfast Program, the SBP Toolkit found at http://www.fns.usda.gov/cnd/Breakfast/expansion/marketing.htm. Other helpful materials are available on the Department of Public Instruction’s website at http://fns.dpi.wi.gov/fns_market3.
For questions regarding any of the information within this memorandum or for additional information on the School Breakfast Program, please contact please contact Sarah Combs at sarah.combs@dpi.wi.gov or 608-266-7112, or Kelly Williams at kelly.williams@dpi.wi.gov or 608-267-9276.  
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